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Subject: CARE OF CHROME PLATED PARTS

DIGS-5, Dealer 5 
February 21, 1951

Recent Government restrictions on the use of metal such as nickel, copper and 
zinc have already sharply curtailed our supply of chrome plated parts and 
polished stainless steel. These controls were applied in such a manner as to 
prevent accumulation by manufacturers of inventories of such parts. After 
February 28 we cannot start and process any new parts to be plated and we must 
complete plating by April 30 of all parts which were in process on March 1.
The same applies to stainless steel parts, with the cut-off date of March 31, 
except for parts in process which must be completed by May 30.

We are already facing a critical problem to supply replacement of plated and 
polished chrome parts where physical damage has made such parts completely 
unusable. Since we are unable to build an inventory to meet this situation, 
immediate steps must be taken to conserve the available supply.

The Dealer’s duties are: (1) To advise owners that the present emergency may 
result in an acute scarcity of chrome plated replacement parts, and it is to 
their advantage to take care of the chromed parts on their car, (2) to use 
discretion before replacing chrome plated parts which have a minor defect such 
as a few small pits and (3) to take adequate precautions against tho rusting 
of chrome plated parts on cars in storage. Item (3) can best be taken care 
of by following the recommendations prescribed for the owner.

The owner certainly will be desirous of protecting the bright work on his car. 
Some owners prefer to do the work themselves. Many of them have it done by 
their Dealer. In either event, the life of the chromium plating on the exterior 
of the car can be extended at a low cost and with very little physical effort.

The chrome plated parts should be cleaned thoroughly. If rusted, the rust 
should be removed with Packard Chrome Cleaner or some other suitable material, 
and then rubbed over with kerosene or thinner to remove all fingerprints and 
any substance with an oil or wax base.

After the plated parts are thoroughly cleaned, they should be coated with 
Packard Windshield Sealzit, Packard Body Polish, clear lacquer or, if some 
owners desire, the colored chrome protective liquids currently on the market.
In any event, the parts should be thoroughly cleaned and then covered with a 
protective material. The frequency with which the treatment must be repeated 
depends upon the degree of exposure and the type of protective material used.
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